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Calendar 2020 
 

Monday 9 November 

 School Photos 

 

Wednesday 11 November 

 Remembrance Day 
 

Friday 13 November 

 Parent Opinion Survey closes 

 

Thursday 19 November 

 Prep 2021 Transition Session 1 

Group 1 9:15 - 10:00   
Group 2  10:15 - 11:00  
Group 3 12:00 - 12:45   
Group 4 2:15 - 3:00  

 

Thursday 26 November 

 Prep 2021 Transition Session 2 

Group 1 9:15 - 10:00   
Group 2  10:15 - 11:00  
Group 3 12:00 - 12:45   
Group 4 2:15 - 3:00  

 

Thursday 3 December 

 Prep 2021 Transition Session 3 

Group 1 9:15 - 10:00   
Group 2  10:15 - 11:00  
Group 3 12:00 - 12:45   
Group 4 2:15 - 3:00  

 

Monday 7 December 

 Book Fair (students only) 

 

Tuesday 15 December 

 Whole School Step Up Day 

 Prep 2021 Orientation Day  

      12:00noon to 1:30pm 

 

Thursday 17 December 

 Last day of Term 4 for students 

 

Friday 18 December 

 Curriculum Day—No School 
 

The calendar in this newsletter is subject to  

change so please check carefully each fortnight  

for any alterations.  

Term 4—2020 
5 October to 18 December 

 

Last day of Term 4 
 

NEWSLETTER Our School 

Message From The Principal 
 

School Photos 
The much awaited School Photos will be held this coming Monday (9 November). All students 
will have their individual photo taken regardless if you have/haven’t placed an order.                    
For instructions on how to place an order please refer to page 3. Online ordering for sibling            
photos will be cut off on 08/11/2020. 
 

World Teachers’ Day 
Thank you to all the families who sent messages, cards and treats to us on Friday. We had a          
lovely day feeling very appreciated and celebrating the job we love. 
 

Sunshine PS Virtual Tour 
We have been very fortunate to have Spencer’s Dad Evan from Pixelife Photography and               
Videography create our very own virtual school tour. This allows parents to be able to see our 
facilities and hear all about our school. I would like to acknowledge the amazing work Evan has 
done filming and putting the production together. He has spent many, many hours filming and 
editing. The tour is available on our Website, Sunshine PS You Tube channel and Facebook. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cHOTB9OOhzw&t=3s  
 

Term 4 
Normally at this time of year we plan for end of year events such as Volunteers/Parent Helper 
Morning Tea, Grade Six Graduation and our Whole School Picnic celebration. Due to restrictions 
these events will look a little different this year. Watch this space as we find alternatives to           
celebrate these events. 
 

Parent Opinion Survey 
A reminder that the Parent Opinion Survey closes on Friday 13 November. Thank you to those 
who have taken some time to give us feedback. We really appreciate it. 
 

Traffic/Parking 
From time to time I have parents and members of our local community express their concerns 
over the illegal double parking and the safety of children and motorists. We understand that 
school drop off and pick up times are the busy times of the school day.  It is most  important that 
you follow the simple rules listed below: 

 Always take extra care 

 Observe the 40km School Zone  

 Park safely even if it means walking further to the school gate. 

 Observe all parking signs. They are planned with children’s safety in mind. 

 Never double park as it puts children at risk. 

 Model safe and considerate behaviour for your child – they will learn from you. 

 Slow down near the school crossing. 

 At a supervised crossing, observe the directions of the school crossing supervisor. 

 Always park and turn legally around the school.  

 Avoid dangerous manoeuvres such as U-turns and three-point turns. 
 

If you have concerns please get in contact the Brimbank City Council and they will send out a 
parking officer.    
 
Lyn Read - Principal 

Our School Values 
We shine when we are: Learning, Respectful, Safe. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cHOTB9OOhzw&t=3s


Our Preferred Payment Method 

Happy Birthday  
 
October 
London, Emilie, Minh, Noah, Jordi, Aryan, 
Anushka, Finley, Elizabeth, Milla, Cooper. 
 
 

Class Presented 30 October  

Prep A Adel Ayla   

Prep B Henry Tom   

Prep C Leonora, Jake, Maycee   

1/2 A Lana Artin   

1/2 B Jack Celeste   

1/2 C Tiffany Anduy   

1/2 D Jayden Sarah   

3/4 A Shiza Seamus   

3/4 B Truong Nuban   

5/6 A Jahnavi Oliver   

5/6 B   Martin, Rowan GC, Poppy  

 Principal Award  

Rowan M - 5/6 B 
 

Kasen - 1/2 C 

SPORTS AWARDS    

Bilal. 

Music Awards    

Martin, Kristian, Scott. 

ART AWARDS   

Alivia, Emily. 

HUNGRY MUNCHKINS CANTEEN NEWS !  

Thank you to those of you who have already downloaded 
the QKR! app to order your children’s lunches.  
 
As I am currently by myself in the canteen sorting the lunch 
orders can be very time consuming. The QKR! app makes it 
easier for me to process the orders more efficiently.    
             
I would highly encourage others to download this app as 
soon as possible. If you need assistance downloading the 
app please give the school office a call.       
 
Debbie 
Canteen Manager 

 

WE ARE MOVING 

TO QKR! 

We wish to advise our parent community that as of the 
2021 school year we will be moving to the online payment 
system via QKR!.   

Payments for the following items will be available to            
parents to pay via the QKR! app: Student Book Packs,            
Excursions, Incursions, Fundraising, Canteen Lunch Orders, 
Interschool Sport….. etc.  

The app is very user friendly and we are here to assist you 
should you have trouble downloading the app, and setting 
up your child’s profile. 

All lunch order will have to be placed via the app.  Students  
can bring some small coins to purchase over the counter 
food items. 
 
A big thank you to those parents who have embraced the 
change.  Also a big thank you to those parents who have left 
positive comments via ClassDojo regarding the app. 

2021 PREP TRANSTION DATES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

In order for your child to attend the Transition Sessions they 
must be enrolled at Sunshine Primary School for Prep 2021. 

Session 1 — Thursday 19 November 

 Group 1 
9:15-10:00  

Group 2  
10:15-11:00  

Group 3 
12:00-12:45  

Group 4 
2:15-3:00  

Session 2 — Thursday 26 November 

 Group 1 
9:15-10:00  

Group 2  
10:15-11:00  

Group 3 
12:00-12:45  

Group 4 
2:15-3:00  

Session 3 — Thursday 3 December 

 Group 1 
9:15-10:00  

Group 2  
10:15-11:00  

Group 3 
12:00-12:45  

Group 4 
2:15-3:00  
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